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Parish Office 
Hours .......... Monday-Friday 9:00 am-4:00 pm 

                             (Summer 9:00 am-2:00 pm) 

Parish Staff 
Pastor, 

 Fr. Richard Weisenberger 

   Preferred Communication....765-482-5558

   Emailééé.é....fr.rweisenberger@dol-in.org 
Administrative Assistant, 

 Susie Bihl ......................... stjoe@stjoeleb.org 
Business Manager, 

 Shannon Peycha ........ speycha@stjoeleb.org 
Religious Education Coordinator, 

 Christa Parker ........ religioused@stjoeleb.org 
Director of Music, 

 Cathy Rund .....................crund@stjoeleb.org 
High School Youth Ministry, 

 Norma DeLaRosa ....... ndelarosa@stjoeleb.org 
Sacristan,  

 Judy Mrozinski ............ omajmro@yahoo.com 
Maintenance, 

 Roger Pratt & Bill Burns 
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil .................................... 4:30 pm 

Sunday ......................... 8:00 am & 11:00 am 

Weekday & Holy Day .................. See Bulletin 
 

New Parishioners and Guests 
We welcome all who are celebrating with us 

this weekend. If you are new to the parish, 

please contact the office so we may greet you 

properly. There are also Welcome Packets 

available in the Gathering Space. 
 

Sacrament of Matrimony 
Congratulations on your upcoming marriage. 

Couples must contact Fr. Weisenberger at least 

six months before the proposed wedding date. 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Congratulations on the newest member of your 

family! Parents wishing to have their child 

baptized are asked to contact Fr. Weisenberger 

to make an appointment for pre-baptismal 

instruction.  



Pastorôs Noteé 
  

 This coming Saturday, August 15, we 

celebrate the Solemnity of the Assumption of 

the Blessed Virgin Mary. Even though the 

Assumption was not officially declared Church 

teaching until November 1, 1950 it was widely 

believed from the early days of the Church 

that, because of her unique closeness to God 

the Son made flesh, the Blessed Virgin Mary 

shared in Christôs risen glory in a unique way. 

To quote from the official papal document: 

ñWe pronounce, declare and define it to be a 

divinely revealed dogma: that the Immaculate 

Mother of God, the ever Virgin Mary having 

completed the course of her earthly life, was 

assumed body and soul to heavenly glory.ò 

   In most things the Blessed Virgin Mary 

serves as an example of faithful discipleship. 

On the Assumption, she serves as a promise of 

the eternal life offered to us if we follow her 

faithfulness. 

 Even though the Assumption is not a Holy 

day of Obligation this year because it falls on a 

Saturday, it remains a major celebration of the 

Church Year. We will observe this at the Mass 

at 9:00 am on Saturday, August 15. The Friday 

6:00 pm Mass will be the Memorial of 

Maximillian Kolbe and Saturday evening, 4:30 

pm Mass and Sunday morning Masses will be 

for the Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time. 

           Fr. Richard Weisenberger  
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Stewardship Prayer Corner 
 Elijah recognized the voice of God not in the strong and 

heavy wind, not in the earthquake, and not in the fire, but in a 

tiny whispering sound. May we find enough quiet in our 

clamorous world to hear His voice and discern what He is 

calling us to do and be. 
 

Parish Finance Council 
Tom Merritt (Chair), Aline Anderson, Dan Lamar, Jon Lehmkuhler, 

Jeff Newman, Michele Thomas 
 

Financial Stewardship 
Last Week Envelopes .................... $5,694.00  

Electronic Giving ............................ $1,605.00  

Youth Envelopes .................................... $0.00 

Last Week Loose ................................. $93.00 

Total ...................................... $7,392.00  
 

Weekly Budgetééééééééé .. é$9,600.00 
 

YTD Weekly Collection Budget . $297,600.00  

YTD Weekly Collection Actual. .. $280,209.03  
 
 

Thank you for your continued financial support to St. Joseph! 
Your generosity and ongoing commitment in remembering your 

parish during this difficult time is most appreciated. 

      If you have not yet signed 

up for Online Giving, please 

consider this option for your 

contributions. Parishioners 

who use Online Giving are pleased with how easy it is to set 

up and manage. By using Online Giving you are helping the 

parish improve its operational efficiency. Visit our parish 

website at www.stjoeleb.org and select Online Giving. 

 

 

Listen to  
Fr. Richard Weisenbergerõs  

Homilies  
 

 Fatherõs homilies will be made 

available as soon as possible after  

the scheduled weekend and daily 

Masses on the parish website: 

stjoeleb.org/mass-readings-homilies. 

Parish Leadership Night 
 

 Monday, August 10 

6:45 pm in the Parish Hall 
 

 All parishioners are invited and encouraged to 

attend. This is a great way to get involved in the 

ministries and activities of the parish.  

TWO 

ONE  

SHALL BE  

Celebration of Marriage  
 

Congratulations to  

Isaac Keever and  
Mary Parks 

as they celebrated the 
Sacrament of Marriage 

on August 2, 2020. 
 

-ÁÙ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇ ÂÅ ÕÐÏÎ ÔÈÅÍ ÉÎ 
ÔÈÅÉÒ ÍÁÒÒÉÅÄ ÌÉÆÅȢ 

http://www.stjoeleb.org
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Dominican Sister of Mary, 
Mother of the Eucharist  

 

NªÎ 7ªk|^k¯«  
Ngrz¯®®k|r~pkª 

 

     You may have seen Sr. Irenaeus Schluttenhofer at our parish last 

week. She was home visiting after professing her final vows as a 

Dominican Sister. After her eight year journey to this point, she has 

given all of herself to Christ to do his will and love those who need to 

know his love. She is the daughter of Mike and Roberta 

Schluttenhofer and grew up in Thorntown. She attended Thorntown 

Elementary and Western Boone Jr-Sr. High School. After graduating 

she pursued an agricultural degree at Purdue University. During her 

studies she became involved in campus ministry at St. Thomas 

Aquinas Catholic Center. First she attended Mass on Sunday, then  

Bible Studies and retreats, then a discernment retreat in Ann Arbor 

with a friend, then Mass during the week which became daily Mass, 

and organizing a Nun Run with several Purdue students. She admits she did not know what a òdiscernment 

retreató was when she attended with a friend as a freshman. She had only spoken to nuns at Destination 

Jesus for maybe ten minutes in high school and never imagined becoming a religious sister. Her plan was a 

degree, marriage, a large family and a great job. But God had other plans.  

     While in high school, she began a bee keeping business. This venture led to her being selected as the 

American Honey Bee Queen when in college. Spending a semester traveling the country to teach and 

promote the agribusiness of bees and honey led her on a journey she did not expect. With down time in 

hotels and away from the òcollege cultureó she began to consider and ask questions of the reasons for 

everything. This time of reflection she looked beyond what the world was telling her to do and discovered 

that God wanted her to be happy. All the busyness of the world, all the activities, classes, majors and jobs 

were not providing lasting satisfaction, so she would return to prayer to consider where to head next. When 

great job opportunities were not appealing, she knew where God was leading her, even though she had 

dismissed or overlooked the opportunities in the past.  

     Spending time and crossing paths with the Dominican Sisters of Mary, Mother of the Eucharist became 

the place where God called her and she entered to work toward becoming a teaching sister! After entering 

she was able to obtain her teaching certificate, work with furthering the vocations 

of her community, teach middle school science and theology in Texas, and now 

work as a Campus Minister in the freshmen dorm at the Catholic University of 

America in Washington, DC while working on her Masterõs in Biology. The plan was 

a little side railed with the COVID-19 pandemic, but her community is planning on 

her and five other sisters to return in the fall if the university opens as planned.  

     Please pray for Sr. Irenaeus as she continues her work to love all of Godõs 

children, her students, those she encounters and those she never will meet. Pray 

for the work that all the sisters are doing as they always pray for our parish. Be 

sure to keep the Schluttenhofer family in your prayers and pray for all of us to 

consider what God is calling us to do, especially for vocations of young people in 

our parish.  

     If you would like to send a letter or card to Sr. Irenaeus you may mail it to:  

Sr. Irenaeus, Dominican Sisters of Mary, 4597 Warren Road, Ann Arbor, MI 48105 


